

The Corporation of the Township of Huron-Kinloss

Staff Report

Report Title: Waste Management May 2024

Date: May. 6, 2024 Report Number: PW-2024-05-27

Department: Public Works File Number: C11 PW 24

Prepared By: John Yungblut, Director of Public Works

Attachments: None

Recommendation:

THAT the Township of Huron-Kinloss Committee of the Whole hereby receives for information Report PW-2024-05-27, prepared by John Yungblut, Director of Public Works.

Background:

Yard Waste Depots

The yard waste disposal areas located beside the Huron Landfill and the Lucknow Soccer Fields opened on April 19th.

Annual Landfill Monitoring Reports

The 2023 Annual Reports for the Huron and Kinloss Landfills can be found on the Township <u>website</u>.

Discussion:

Annual Landfill Monitoring Reports

The most significant item to note from these reports is the project closure date for the Huron Landfill is now March 2031. This is mostly attributed to the declining volumes that are being landfilled since peaking in 2018. Township staff are planning to undertake a more detailed survey of the site this fall to obtain a more accurate site capacity estimate, however. We have also started discussions with our landfill engineer regarding options that will increase the capacity of the Huron Landfill without expanding the approved area. More information will be coming forward at a later date.

Financial Impacts:

Landfill operations are included in the Operating Budget.

Performance Measurement:

Strategic Area:	
☑Embrace a thriving rural lifestyle ☐Prepare for Inclusive Growth	□ Enhance Municipal Service Delivery□ Ensure Financial Stability
Strategic Goal: Manage assets and infrastructure	
Respectfully Submitted By: John Yungblut, Director of Public Works	

Various aspects of landfill operations are being tracked annually, such as tonnes

diverted from the landfill and volume of landfilled waste.

Report Approved By:

Jodi MacArthur, Chief Administrative Officer